
                      Lawrence Township Trustees                                          Regular 

 
 
 

                   Thursday August 13, 2020 

 

 

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. 

Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman 

Ackerman. All Trustees were present.  

 

Minutes Approved.  
                                             

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.  

 

PUBLIC SPEAKS 

Residents on Dogwood Square informed trustees that the road sign at Woodland & Welton is 

missing. McNutt will order a new sign & install it. Township resident of Bimeler thanked trustees 

for repairs done to a catch basin but asked if they were going to put dirt in and finish job. Trustees 

agreed to the dirt & seed & straw but was up to the resident to maintain the area so grass will 

grow.    

 

Fiscal Officer gave Trustees Bank Reconciliation for July to review and sign 

 

Resolutions 

Motion by Ritterbeck and seconded by Haueter to approve Resolution 18-20 approving 

increasing appropriations by $58,645.25 in the Covid-19 account. Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, 

Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes.  

 

Meeting 

Ackerman advised the trustees that the Board of Zoning Appeals approved the fence variance at 

the hearing Aug. 10, 2020. Ackerman also stated that the Township paid their 1/3 share of court 

costs to move forward with Kinder Morgan. Deputy Manbeck stated he is watching for semi’s 

speeding on Zutavern Church & Ridge Rd and for solicitor’s without permits in the township. 

Trustees received several complaints regarding golf carts in the Wilkshire Hills area, Deputy 

Manbeck will follow up. Road Superintendent McNutt reported chip & seal is complete but needs 

more days of sweeping. Motion by Ritterbeck and seconded by Haueter to spend $3,500 for 

sweeping. Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. New door locks will be 

installed, bill will be sent to Sheriff Campbell for half reimbursement. Ritterbeck is looking into 

Clean Ohio grants for boat ramps & potential purchase of fire department land. Trustees agreed to 

send a letter to the fire department. The Board then discussed Township affairs in general and a 

motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.   

 

ATTEST:                                                      APPROVED: 

______________________, Fiscal Officer  ___________________, Chairman 

John P. McClellan.                                       Don Ackerman 

______________________, Trustee            ___________________, Trustee                

Matthew S. Ritterbeck                                  Michael Haueter    


